Council Meeting: 05/10/2022
Agenda Item No. 13.A.

RECEIVED ON: May 10, 2022

 From:
 Gabriel Leon

 To:
 WebMail - CCD

Subject: Vehicle Exceeding 3 Tons from Using Norwalk Blvd. Between Dorland street Hunter Avenue

**Date:** Tuesday, May 10, 2022 2:02:27 PM

[NOTICE: This message originated outside of City of Whittier -- DO NOT CLICK on links or open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

My name is Gabriel Leon, a long-time resident of Whittier. I have been fighting the issues of heavily Weighted vehicles going North and Southbound on Norwalk Blvd. For almost three years. FedEX is 80% of the speeding and rumbling noise damage to the street and residents property. When working, I find myself struggling and falling asleep constantly interrupting sleep patterns. The level of noise and shaking in my home is equivalent to a small earthquake. Not to mention that nearby school on Orange Grove, with kids crossing and heavy breaking trucks. We are pleading with the City Council to pass the ordinance to stop heavily Weighted trucks from utilizing Norwalk Blvd. Dorland, and Hunter. The street is incapable of sustaining the weight these trucks carry daily in our area. Parts of Norwalk Blvd. Are sinking and cracking. Which in turn allows others vehicles to bounce and add to the noise level. Thank you. Gabriel Leon

CC: CM; ACM; CA; Council; Original to CC; Public Binder; Department